Minutes of Committee Meeting on 12-07-12 
Held at Wendron FC
PRESENT; Peter Roe, Kevin & Debbie Knowles, Sharon Martin, Les Shaw, Mark Carney, Alan Odgers, Mandy Kimmins.

APOLOGIES; Craig Turner, Kyle Harvey.

Peter was welcomed to his first official committee meeting as league Chairman.
Debbie asked everyone to view the East Cornwall website, to see how they have designed their site and made it look so professional. Could we benefit by making ours more professional too?

Debbie had received an email from Andy Mitchell informing us on the process of the funding from the Football foundation with regards to the 9v9 goals, she has forwarded it onto all the clubs for their attention too, but no other communication has been received from the County, she will make contact with them.
17 clubs have returned their details, with regards to the 9v9 equipment they require, Debbie was asked to contact the remainder of the clubs who will be entering the 9v9 leagues to remind them of the urgency of their submissions, and she would also send off all the details that she had received to the County too.

Debbie read out an email she had received from Warren Parker, the girls’ development officer regarding who would be running the girls leagues this year. As it stands at the moment we have received 2 team requests for the girls this year, so it seems that following this email, the East League would be running the girls. Debbie was asked to email Warren, to ask for confirmation of this.

New leagues this year, the number of entries for each age were read out, with 2 age groups with 21 teams in each. it was discussed and everyone agreed we need to have 3 leagues in these,  one of them being the new u12 9v9 league, it would be beneficial to those teams adjusting to the new format, and just in case any clubs have not got the new equipment, or pitches ready.

St Breward U18 have requested to enter our league, after being informed by the East, that they are not running an U18 league, this was discussed by everyone, it was agreed that we would formally email all those teams already entered in the U18 League asking for their views, we would state that as a committee we would be in agreement to them entering at this late stage, as they had exceptional circumstances, we would make contact with St Breward after 48hrs.

The league tables from last year were compared and all the leagues were set, after great debate in some age groups. Debbie agreed to post them on the website, with a window of 14 days, with their views, we would then hold a meeting to review their requests before generating the fixtures. The committee would meet on 2nd August, to discuss the leagues, with any teams been notified to attend with their requests.

Dates of all committee meeting for the following season were set as the First Thursday of each month, it was agreed that if anyone had any issues, then they should notify the committee prior to attending any meeting.
6th September, 4th October, 8th November, 6th December, 3rd January, 7th February, 7th March.
Cup Dates were agreed as 7th October and 4th November; these would be for the early rounds if required.

A reminder would be sent out to all clubs to ensure all Club/Team registration payments are received before the deadline of the 31st July 2012.

All outstanding fines on the system need to be checked, and any that were challenged need to be sorted, and all clubs contacted to remind them of the rules stating that any money owing should be paid prior to the start of the season, or they could be refused entry to the league.

Les reported back regarding information from his rep tour to Holland, where an Official from FC20 regarded his group of lads as been very good, the teams that came runners up, 10th and 8th in respective age groups.
Also he invited any of the committee present, to attend the rep tour presentation evening to be held at Wendron FC on 20th July at 7.30pm, this would include Kernows Got Talent.
He also advised the committee that he had Pin Badges available for all the committee members, he also asked if it would be possible for all the Committee to have ID Badges made, to promote the league, Mandy agreed to organise these for everyone, the committee need to send her up to date photos of themselves.

Mandy stated that as Kyle was not present, she would make contact with him to discuss how best they could work together on behalf of the League on any Welfare Issues.

Kev asked Mark to come and collect the remaining medals from this year’s competitions, and to start looking at other companies, if that is what he wanted to do for this season.

Kevin also discussed the possibility of the league purchasing a voice recognizer to do the minutes, to save time for Debbie, it was agreed that he should go ahead and sort one.

Everyone agreed the Respect Certificates were a positive move for the leagues respect campaign and that we all agreed to carry them forward again next season, but someone would need to organise them at the end of the season.

Sharon asked Peter to arrange the signatories on the banking account, taking off Phil Bunt and adding him, she would bring the paperwork to the next meeting.
She also wrote a cheque for £100, to present to Wendron FC, for the use of their facilities over the past year for our committee meetings, we would book them again for this coming season.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm.
